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Exchange of Hong Kong Limited take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no 
representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss 
howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this announcement. 
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OVERSEAS REGULATORY ANNOUNCEMENT 
 
 
This overseas regulatory announcement is issued pursuant to Rule 13.10B of the Rules Governing the 

Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited. 

 

Please refer to the following pages for the document which has been published by ISDN Holdings 

Limited (the “Company”) on the website of the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited on       

19 July 2018. 
 
 
 
  

By order of the Board 
 

ISDN HOLDINGS LIMITED 
 

                      Mr. Teo Cher Koon 
 

President and Managing Director 
 
 
Hong Kong, 19 July 2018 
 
 
As of the date of this announcement, the Board comprises Mr. Teo Cher Koon and Mr. Kong Deyang as 

executive directors of the Company; and Mr. Lim Siang Kai (Chairman), Mr. Soh Beng Keng and Mr. 

Tan Soon Liang as independent non-executive directors of the Company. 
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INCREASE IN SHAREHOLDING IN SUBSIDIARY 

 

 
 

The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of ISDN Holdings Limited (the “Company”, and together with its subsidiaries, 

the “Group”) wishes to announce that the Company has increased its shareholding in its wholly-owned subsidiary 

ISDN Investments Pte. Ltd. (“ISDN Investments”).  

 

On 19 July 2018, the Company subscribed for an additional 10,000,000 ordinary shares in the capital of ISDN 

Investments for a total cash consideration of S$13,757,000. The additional investment will be deployed to fund 

the Group’s mini-hydro projects in Indonesia under the Group’s hydropower business. After the increase in capital 

of ISDN Investments, the issued and paid-up share capital of ISDN Investments has increased to S$13,757,001. 

 

The aforementioned transaction was funded through an external bank loan and is not expected to have any 

material impact on the earnings per share and net tangible assets per share of the Company for the current 

financial year ending 31 December 2018.  

 

None of the Directors or substantial shareholder of the Company has any interest, direct or indirect in the above 

transaction other than through their shareholdings in the Company. 
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Joint Company Secretary 
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